	MINUTES OF A MEETING OF

CHADDESLEY CORBETT PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday 6 April 2009
at Chaddesley Corbett Village Hall

at 7.25 p.m.
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Present: Chairman, Cllr J Swift, Cllrs  S Williams, M Bird, Mrs J Fox,  D Thomas, G Vernon
Mrs P Pardoe, L Stockford, Clerk Mrs Y Scriven.     
POLICE

CPO Kate Easthope attended the meeting to introduce herself – she has more than 4 years experience as a CPO in rural areas, and is assisted by Sally Silwinska.   She has already undertaken school initiatives and set up a Junior PACT.   The possibility of organising PACT for the Parish was discussed and it was agreed that this would be discussed at the Annual Parish Meeting.

1.
 APOLOGIES:    Cllrs M Walford, K Bartlett, R Pugh
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Cllr Mrs P Pardoe – Item 4 – Winterfold Pools and Harvington Hall Lane (Personal Interest )

Cllr S Williams – Item 13 (Personal Interest – waiting for allotment)
The meeting was adjourned for Public Question Time but as no matters were raised the meeting proceeded with a presentation from Jennifer Moreton of Wyre Forest District Council on Fair Trade.   It was agreed that the Parish Council would do all it could to encourage the sale of Fair Trade goods and Ms Moreton would attend the Annual Parish Meeting to promote it further.  There are now over 3000 products on sale and it was felt that a list of shops selling these products should be published in the Parish Magazine.  It was also agreed that it should be promoted at the Village Fete.
3
MINUTES OF A MEETING held on 2 March 2009 were approved and signed by the Chairman.   The Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 2 March 2009 were formally accepted.
4.
PROGRESS REPORTS

4.1
The Clerk reported that Severn Trent had today completed work in Fold Lane which should substantially improve drainage issues in this area.
4.2
No progress had been made regarding Winterfold Pools, but a site visit by Wyre Forest District Council was being organised.

4.3
The sale of cars from the highway on the A458 had ceased because it was illegal to do this without a Licence.  
4.4
The benches outside St Cassians were in need of restoration and it was agreed that the Clerk should arrange for this work to be carried out at an approximate cost of £80-£100.

4.5
Community Orchard – the bank account with Alliance and Leicester had been closed and money transferred to a separate Parish Council account with Lloyds Bank.   This was to avoid bank charges.  This course of action had been recommended by CALC and was agreed by the Council.
5.
CONSULTATION DOCUMENTS/MEETINGS

5.1
Parish Forum – 21 April 2009: Cllr R Pugh had indicated he would attend.  6.00 p.m. Duke House, Kidderminster.
5.2
Worcestershire County Council Local Council Conference: Monday 27 April 2009 at 7.00 p.m:  Unfortunately no Cllr could attend this meeting.  The Clerk would attend and report back.
5.3
Power of Well Being Training Session: Chaddesley Village Hall Monday 18 May 2009.   All Cllrs should attend because training for 80% of Cllrs was required to be able to adopt this Power.

5.4
Tenbury & Theme Valley Walking Weekend:  9/10 May – Details from Vicky Powell at Worcestershire County Council and on village notice board.

5.5
Wolverhampton Airport Action Group – A copy of the February newsletter had been circulated.

5.6
Worcestershire Waste Core Strategy – Refreshed Issues and Options – Consultation Responses – now available on website at www.worcestershire.gov.uk/wcs
5.7
Update on Satellite Navigation systems was issued with contact details for reporting errors.
all Monday 18 May 2009 at 7.00p.
6.
NEW BUS SERVICE

Cllr D Thomas reported that Worcestershire County Council had introduced a new service for the Parish with up to 6 buses each weekday, from Kidderminster via Harvington, Woodrow and The Village, to Droitwich.   This would replace the current temporary services.  The X3, 333 and 334 services would still run from Kidderminster to Bromsgrove via the A448.   There had been mixed reactions from residents, mostly complimentary.

7.
HARVINGTON HALL LANE

Cllr D Thomas had circulated a report on a meeting with Highways and Traffic Police about excessive traffic along Park Lane and Harvington Hall Lane.  It had been agreed that a further traffic survey would take place in May with an extra monitoring point in Harvington Hall Lane.   In addition ‘Not Suitable for Heavy Goods Vehicles’ signs would be placed at each end of the lane.   Discussions with Harvington Hall had taken place about moving signs to the Hall on the A448 to Mustow Green to discourage use of Harvington Hall Lane.   A ‘Conservation Area’ sign was also suggested and would be costed.
8.
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING – 21 MAY 2009

The Agenda was agreed and invitations would be placed in local shops.   Fair Trade products would be used for refreshments.

9.
REVIEW OF PARISH PLAN

The Working Group had reviewed the Parish Plan and a list of Actions agreed.

10.
STAFFING COMMITTEE

A meeting of the Staffing Committee had reviewed the clerk’s salary in line with recommendations from NALC.   It was suggested that an increase of 2.75% should be back dated to 1 April 2008.  In order to recognise length of service by the current Clerk, it was suggested that from 1 April 2009 she should be paid at Spinal Column 28.   These proposals were approved by the Parish Council.
11.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

· Cllr J Swift attended a meeting of Wyre Forest Matters on 3 March which covered Fuel Poverty, Surviving the Recession, the Warmer Worcestershire (thermal imaging) project, the Health and Wellbeing Fund, the Reward Grant, The Wyre Forest Community Trust and the LAA Strategic Partnership.
· Also attended the Wyre Forest District Partnership Tour on 17 March, visiting the Stourport Basin Regeneration, St Georges Park and a number of successful Local Partnerships.
· Parish Councils should consider a day for District and County Cllrs which could usefully illustrate some of the problems and opportunities facing rural parishes.

12.
REPORTS FROM COUNCILLORS REPRESENTING OUTSIDE BODIES
12.1
Wyre Forest Community Housing –  Cllr G Vernon reported on attendance at Tenant Association Meetings, which were generally poorly attended.  Possibility of merging PACT meetings for Chaddesley and another Parish (eg Blakedown) was considered.    Grant application had been refused and a meeting with the new Manager was suggested.
12.2
Worcs CALC – The Clerk had attended a meeting on 5 March and had submitted a report.

12.3
Village Fete – Cllr Mrs J Fox had agreed to run the Tombola and the Parish Council would organise childrens games.   Activities would be co-ordinated by Cllr Mrs Fox and members should provide prizes for the Tombola.

13.
ALLOTMENTS

All plots were currently let and there was a waiting list.  Only residents of the Parish would be accommodated whilst there was a high demand.   Rent bills had been sent out and tenancies would be reviewed if payment was not received by the end of April.
14.
BURIAL GROUND


New contractor had been appointed and first grass cutting undertaken.

15.
LENGTHSMAN SCHEME AND HIGHWAYS

Cllr G Vernon reported that routine maintenance had continued on the A448 and the Holloway and work for the year had been completed.   The scheme would be slightly over budget this year.   A meeting had taken place with the Highways Engineer and 11 sites with drainage problems had been identified.   Cllr G Vernon would contact Dave Hunter to get a firm commitment for these projects to be prioritised.   Potholes and a collapsed Gully on the A448 would be reported on the Hub.
16.
FINANCIAL REPORT

A schedule of payments and receipts had been circulated and was approved.  

Payments 
	
	
	Amount
	VAT
	Total

	W Waldron
	Lengthsman Scheme 
	176.00
	
	176.00

	NALC
	Postage
	8.41
	1.26
	9.67

	JPB
	Photocopies, printing, stationery, toner
	73.48
	11.02
	84.50

	CC Village Hall
	Room Hire
	39.00
	
	39.00

	T H Skinner
	Repairs to Gate
	45.00
	6.75
	51.75

	D Robbins
	Hedge and grass cutting and maintenance Burial Ground
	214.50
	
	214.50

	G P Batteries
	Collection of battery boxes
	125.00
	19.38
	144.38

	
	
	681.39
	38.41
	719.80

	Receipts
	
	
	
	

	Worcs CC
	Repairs to Fencing
	400.00
	
	400.00

	Burial Fees
	Inscriptions
	120.00
	
	120.00

	HMRC
	Refund VAT
	1,541.09
	
	1,541.09

	
	
	2,061.09
	
	2,061.09


17.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING: Next meeting Monday 11 May 2009.   AGM and election of officers, plus Parish Council Meeting.
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